
CVCSD Superintendent Response to Natural Gas Compressor Station Ruling: 
 
On August 28, 2017, the Court ruled in favor of the Chenango Valley Central School District, 
granting its Article 78 Petition and vacating the Planning Board’s April 11 and May 23, 2017 
determinations regarding the NG Advantage LLC application for the compressed natural gas 
facility in the Town of Fenton. As asserted in our pleadings and affirmed by the Court, the 
Planning Board failed to appropriately and adequately review the impacts of the proposed 
project, including the impacts to traffic at the Route 12A interchange in front of the CV Middle 
School and High School. 
    
We look forward to participating in future consideration of the project on a resubmitted 
application, where we will make every effort to ensure a careful review of the impacts to the 
students, families, and staff of Chenango Valley Central School District.  
  
Thank you, 

  
David P. Gill  
CVCSD Superintendent 
 


